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70 Dobson Close 01/11/2017  20:48:502017/4737/P OBJ Diana Pao I object to this application on the grounds that the proposed plan does not benefit the local 

community as outlined by the applicant.   The increase of traffic, noise, cooking odour and 

general waste in the vicinity of the proposed kitchens will have a detrimental effect on the 

everyday life of the local residents.  

The applicant quoted that “Local planning authorities should work proactively with 

applicants to secure developments that improve the economic, social and environmental 

conditions of the area” in the Planning design and access statement.  The proposed 

kitchens will no doubt improve the economic position of Deliveroo but how can noise and air 

pollution created by the extractor fans, which will affect the residents in the neighbourhood 

on a daily basis, be an improvement of the social or environmental conditions of the area?  

Would the officers considering this application like to live next door to the 9 kitchens 

proposed and breathe in the cooking odour from these commercial kitchens from morning 

till night all year round, or be kept awake by the noise of the extractor fans in the middle of 

the night?  What the local residents need is not a take away service operating at unsocial 

hours at their doorsteps or living with increased air and noise pollution.  The proposed plans 

will not give the residents a better quality of life.  Please take all the objections to this 

proposal seriously and turn down the application.

16 Dobson Close 01/11/2017  19:59:162017/4737/P OBJ Vanessa Bougla I can't even believe this but Deliveroo has already started using the kitchen and delivers 

food from there. We noticed it this evening, 1st November 2017, since we live right next to 

car park. There is a guard standing at the entrance of the car park on Finchley Road and 

only lets in drivers from Deliveroo. The drivers leave their motorcycles/bikes further away so 

that no one will notice, go in the the car park through the alley and leave with food after a 

short time. This is totally unacceptable and illegal! No planning permission has been given 

yet and not only have they started construction works, they have also started delivering 

food!!! I wish once again to strongly object, this behaviour is unacceptable and unethical!!! I 

have took multiple pictures of all the delivery drivers coming and going and I have emailed 

them to Tessa!!
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